



ACT OF REMEMBRANCE BRINGS SCHOOL TOGETHER

Our Remembrance service is a very important part of our school year.

Pupils have been learning about why we have remembrance this week and all have made poppies to display on our collaborative outdoor display.

At the heart of our events was the two minutes of silence at the eleventh hour of the eleventh day of the eleventh month. The whole school gathered outside to join together to pay their respects. The last post was played and all pupils were respectful throughout the silence. Ruby in year 7 wore an army uniform and spoke to pupils about her foster father's time in the army. Everyone was very interested and took the time to admire the medals she wore.

'We will remember them.'









COVID IIPDATE

We know that there are many coughs and colds about at the minute, so please be extra vigilant. The latest figures show that rates of infection on the Wirral are still high but have gone down since last week.

In order to keep the school and local community safe, we are encouraging all our staff and pupils to continue to do the Lateral Flow test at home. If you require LFT please let your teachers know as we can supply you with some.

If your child has a temperature, a sore throat or stomach upset please do not allow them to attend school until they have had a negative PCR test.

Anyone with COVID-19 symptoms or a positive test result should stay at home and self-isolate immediately.

If you have symptoms of COVID-19, you should arrange to have a PCR test as soon as possible. This still applies even if you have received one or more doses of COVID-19 vaccine.

Stay Safe & Healthy

ATTENDANCE

Sadly only Years 5 & 6 have inproved this week

Attendance is important.

Well done to our pupils in the Top 5 forms



Year groups attendance percentage.

Year 5 & 6 - 95%

Year 7 - 89%

Year 8 - 75%

Year 9 - 72.%

Year 10 - 55% Year 11 - 33% Top 5 Form groups attendance percentage.

Daley - 100%

Woodman - 100%

Parks - 97%

Curie - 90%

MacArthur - 90%

100% ATTENDANCE

Huge congratulations to Miss Storey & Miss Jackson & their pupils in Daley & Woodman for 100% attendance this week.

If your child is going to be abesnt please notify the school on the day by 9am.



WEEKLY FRUIT DELIVERY

As part of our healthy eating programme and to encourage healthier snacking we are offering all pupils free fruit in class.







SCHOOL UNIFORM

REMINDER OF SCHOOL UNIFORM DRESS CODE STANDARDS



Uniform standards have been slipping since pupils have returned this term. Pupils should be attending in full uniform.

Sportswear is not allowed

BELOW IS A REMINDER OF THE UNIFORM WHICH SHOULD BE WORN BY ALL PUPILS.

- · White long or short-sleeved shirt/blouse.
- Navy v neck jumper/tank top with school badge.
- Royal blue blazer with school badge.
- Clip tie royal blue with gold diagonal stripes.
- Black trousers / Blue/black check kilt Skirt or Black pleated pinafore
- Black or navy socks / White, black, or navy plain knee-length socks
- Plain black footwear Shoes or Trainers
- Polo shirts Sweatshirts

White or Coloured Trainers are not allowed.

If you are struggling to provide a blazer or other items of uniform please contact the school office as we have a number of spare items available.



We are collecting for our Christmas Fair which will be held at school on Friday 17th December, for pupils only.

If you have any of the following items you would like to donate to the school please drop them in to the reception.

- * Unopened gift sets * Smaller ornaments and trinkets,
- * Stand-up pictures or photo frames * Unopened Toiletries
 - * Unwanted teddies / soft toys * Board Games
 - * Pencil / Pen sets

We are also working towards our Silver Eco award so are looking for some more environmentally friendly gift options, here are some ideas to consider.

- * Books in good condition * Art supplies crayons, colouring pencils, and pavement chalks.
 - * Stationery notebooks, pencils, rubbers,
- * Games card games, wooden yo-yos, skipping ropes.
- * Traditional toys wooden beads, cat's cradle, French knitting dolly, marbles, die-cast toy cars, felt finger puppets, teddies.

Pupils will also be making items to sell on the day.

Thank you for your continued support.